Dear All
We are here and ok but getting on the internet has not been easy.
We are off to Petra very early in the morning having enjoyed three days here in Amman . We have been to Jerash the huge roman city to the north and yesterday to the Baptism site of Jesus on the Jordan and to the Dead Sea , where we did actually have a lovely swim.
We met our group at lunchtime. They are American, Australian, New Zealander and us. Our guide is an Ossie called Joni who seems nice. We know our itinerary in more detail now. It sounds good. We are on public transport all the time in Jordan. We have two full days in Petra. We sent the postcards to some of you this morning so look out for them. We went to see the Dead Sea scrolls this morning but they are mostly in Korea!!! Hope this gets there ok and we will contact you again from Petra.
By the way we are coming home on the Monday 14th not the Sunday as I had thought. I should be able to do Tuesdays assemblies tell Louise please Jonathan but not Hilltop on Monday.
Please forward to anyone who will be interested that I have left off the list
Lots of love
Ruth and Peter
